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Wednesday 2 March
Swimming 
for Sport 
Class 4-5

Friday 4 March
SRPSSA 
AFL Trials 
Swimming 
for Sport 
Class 5-6

Wednesday 9 March
Swimming 
for Sport 
Class 4-5

Friday 11 March
Swimming 
for Sport 
Class 5-6

PRINCIPAL SCOOP

•	Principal Scoop

•	On the Ball & On the Go

•	Out & About Class News

•	Friend on the Fridge

What’s In Our Newsletter
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Update, Update, Update
There were a number of changes to our COVID-19 guidelines 
last week. Rapid Antigen Tests (RAT) are no longer required 
to be completed twice weekly by students and staff and only 
need to be done if your child displays symptoms. Four RAT 
kits per student were sent home last week and another four 
will be provided to all students in the coming weeks. They will 
be the final RAT kits provided to students and staff. Visitors are 
now able to attend school for events and activities as long as 
they sign in using the School’s QR Code and follow COVID-19 
guidelines eg double vaccination. Masks are still required 
by adults on site until the end of this week, Friday 4 March. 
Cohorts and classes are now free to mix as well.

Great ambassadors
Congratulations to all our students who attended the SRPSSA 
Swimming Carnival. Well done to Fletcher Way who has been 
selected to attend the RPSSA Carnival.

Green is so rewarding
Our first Green Reward will be held this Friday 4 March for all 
students who have remained on Green for the first 5 weeks of 
term.

What’s Happening at CPS

T h e
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Parents and teachers working together 
Our parent teacher interviews will be held on Tuesday 29 and Wednesday 30 March. Miss Beer 
and Mr Kent will hold their interviews on Tuesday 29 March and Miss Seidel and Mrs Smith 
on Wednesday 30 March. Interviews can either be held face to face or by phone. To book an 
interview, please go to:

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
and use the code s9n2v.

Need tables and chairs?
We have a number of seats and tables that we no longer require at school. If you would like 
some of these, please pick them up from school over the next few days. It will be first in best 
dressed.

You’re the best 
Thank you to all those families who responded to our call for second-hand uniforms, particularly 
shirts. Your support is greatly appreciated.

Education - worth the investment 
This year as in past years, the contribution sought from families will cover the bookpack 
(which includes all textbooks) and a number of other items. This means that apart from major 
excursions, school photos, NSW University Competitions, district and regional sport activities, all 
in-school programs will be covered with one payment. Costs this year are:

1st child at school $80.00			 2nd child at school $75.00
3rd child at school $70.00 4th child at school $65.00

Don’t forget payments can be made using the online payment facility via the school website 
or using EFTPOS at the school office. If you would prefer to make weekly/fortnightly/monthly 
payments, please see Miss Fage in the office. 

Yours in Education

Craig Allibon
PRINCIPAL

Stewart House Donation Drive
Families are encouraged to enter the Stewart House Donation 
Drive 2022. For as little as $2.00, you could win a prize valued at 
$4000.00. If you wish to donate, please complete the envelope 
with your name, address, telephone number and school. Insert 
a donation of at least $2.00 into the envelope and seal it. Return 
the envelope to the school office by Thursday 28 April 2022.
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On the Ball and On The Go
SRPSSA Swimming
Well done to all those students who attended 
the Southern Riverina PSSA Swimming 
Carnival in Lavington on Friday, 25 February. 
Your effort and sportsmanship were 
outstanding.

Congratulations to Fletcher Way, who has been 
selected to attend the Riverina PSSA Swimming 
Carnival in the 50m Freestyle event. 

RPSSA Cricket
Congratulations to Thomas Brand, who 

attended the Riverina Cricket Trials in 
Denilliquin. Thomas was selected in the 
Riverina PSSA cricket squad and will attend 
training sessions throughout the year before 
playing some competitive games. Well done, 
Thomas. 

SRPSSA AFL Trials
A number of boys from Class 5-6 will attend 
the Southern Riverina AFL trials this Friday, 
4 March, at the Culcairn Sportsground. If 
selected in the Southern Riverina AFL team, 
they will attend the Eastern Riverina AFL 
trials in Wagga-Wagga next Friday. Good luck 
boys.  

Paul Kelly Cup
The Paul Kelly Cup will this year be held 
on Wednesday 16 March, at the Culcairn 
Sportsground. We will again be entering a 
boys and girls team. Students have been 
doing some training at school and are looking 
forward to the day.

SRC News
Congratulations to the students who have been elected to the SRC for 
Semester 1

K-1 	Mason Buchhorn, Jacob Rolton

1-2 	Jacob Mair, Asher Hill

3-4 	George Dowell, Maia Bryant

4-5 	Memphis Jongeneel, Santanna 
      	Sadler

5-6 	Lilliana Haines, Heidi Lake

We are looking forward to running our first meeting soon.
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Location: Kooringal High School, Wagga 
Saturday 19th or Sunday 20th March 
9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Bring your own morning tea and lunch! 
 

The Gadget Girlz Roadshow 

–

 

Register: 
Saturday 

https://gadgetgirlz.com.au/the-
gadget-girlz-roadshow-19th-march-
2022-wagga/  

Sunday 

https://gadgetgirlz.com.au/the-
gadget-girlz-roadshow-20th-march-
2022/  

Questions? Call Vivienne Hughes on 0421 221 451 
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Class K-1
Home reading folders went home yesterday. Readers can be changed each day 
during fruit break. This week the Year 1 students will be joining Class 1-2 for 
spelling, writing and maths groups. ClassDojo Winners: Week 3 - Scarlett Burrell, 
Parker Barber, Mason Buchhorn, Noah Dixon, Fletcher Semmler; Week 4 - Reanna 
Schultz, Charlotte Chant, Grace Gilmour-Sim.

Class 1-2
We have continued to have a great start to Term 1 in 1-2. Yesterday afternoon 
home learning books and readers were sent home. These will be changed every 
Monday, and students can earn ClassDojo points by remembering to change their 
readers each week. As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please send 
me a message on ClassDojo. Have a great week.    

Class 3-4
Wow, halfway through Term 1 already. 3-4 have been working hard in class and 
have enjoyed all the units of work. Well done to those students who went to 
Southern Riverina PSSA Swimming Carnival last Friday. Year 4 will continue their 
swimming for sport this week. Students who have remained on green for the first 
half of this term will enjoy their green reward this Friday. Well done. Have a great 
week.    

Class 4-5
Students in Class 4-5 have been enjoying their swimming for sport sessions. We 
have been practicing diving, safe entries and exits and treading water, as well as 
swimming laps and playing games. We have 2 more sessions to go. Have a great 
week.

Class 5-6
Class 5-6 have been enjoying swimming for sport, the weather has been perfect 
for swimming. We have another 2 weeks left, so please remember your equipment 
each Friday. Year 6 shirt orders have now closed, you should see shirts return in 
March.   

Class NewsOut & About
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The school office 
will collect any 
items anyone 

wishes to 
donate. 
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FoodShare’s Community Pantry service supports 
members of the community experiencing financial 
hardship by providing access to fresh fruit and 
vegetables, protein and dairy products as well as a 
range of pantry staples. Frozen pre-prepared meals 
and some household items are also available as well 
as dog and cat food for pet owners.

A voucher is needed to access FoodShare’s 
Community Pantry program which is available 
through partnering agencies and schools.

Anyone with a FoodShare voucher will have the 
choice between visiting the FoodShare Shop to select 
their own grocery items, or collecting a personalised 
food hamper packed by our volunteers.

02 6059 5555
shop@foodshare.org.au
www.foodshare.org.au

Phone  
Email  
Web   

$25 VOUCHER

$150 worth of food

25 ITEMS

$15 VOUCHER

$80 worth of food

15 ITEMS

81 Wigg Street, Wodonga

FoodShare Shop

Monday to Friday from 9.30am to 2.00pm
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Fortnightly Calendar Updates
Your Friend on the Fridge!

TERM 1 2022
									       

Week 6				  

Wednesday			  2 March		  Swimming for Sport Class 4-5
							       Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s

Thursday			   3 March		

Friday			   4 March		  SRPSSA AFL Trials
							       Swimming for Sport Class 5-6
							       Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s
							       Green Reward	
Week 7				  

Monday			   7 March

Tuesday			   8 March

Wednesday			  9 March		  Swimming for Sport Class 4-5
							       Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s

Thursday			   10 March

Friday			   11 March		  Swimming for Sport Class 5-6	
							       Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s
Week 8				  

Monday			   14 March		  Golf for Sport commences this week

Tuesday			   15 March    	

Culcairn Public 
School

4 3  B a l f o u r  S t r e e t
CULCAIRN NSW 2660
P h o n e :  6 0 2 9  8 3 8 5 

www.culcairn-p@det.nsw.edu.au
E: culcairn-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au


